
 

January 29, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Elaine Bowers, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ethics, Elections and Local Government 

Statehouse, Room 223-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Bowers: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 325 by Senate Committee on Ethics, Elections and Local 

Government 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 325 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 325 would amend existing law concerning municipal elections for members of 

governing bodies of water districts, boards of education, cities and municipalities, and hospital 

districts to designate the date when each board member would take office.  The bill establishes 

that date as the date of the first regularly scheduled meeting of the board following the final canvass 

of the election.   

 

 According to the League of Kansas Municipalities, enactment of SB 325 would have no 

fiscal effect on cities in Kansas.  The Kansas Water Office reports that enactment of the bill would 

have no fiscal effect on water districts in Kansas. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Katie Mitchell, Water Office 

 Chardae Caine, League of Municipalities 


